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Question:  

 

Minister, have you given any thought to the impact that even the increase in the concessional 

rate will have on Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

Under the Closing the Gap (CTG) PBS Co-payment Measure, eligible Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander consumers who would otherwise pay the general co-payment for medicines 

have their co-payment reduced to the concessional rate, and concessional patients receive 

their PBS scripts for free. 

 

The 1 January 2015 changes to the PBS co-payment and safety net arrangements will only 

affect those general patients that are paying the concessional rate under the CTG as the 

concessional co-payment will increase by 80 cents and the safety net threshold will increase 

by two scripts per year to 62 in 2015, 64 in 2016, 66 in 2017, and 68 in 2018 onwards.   

 

Eighty eight per cent of ‘Closing the Gap’ prescriptions are for concessional patients so they 

are currently, and will continue to be free under this arrangement.   


